
 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 32 – 26 May 2017 
 

Today we break up for half term at 12.35 p.m.  We return to school at the usual school time 

on Monday 5 June 2017.  We hope everybody will have a relaxing week and will enjoy the 

half term break. 

South Ribble Football Competition 

Congratulations to our successful Year 11, Year 10 and Year 7 Football Teams who all won 

their South Ribble Football Competition this week.  All teams played against Brownedge St 

Mary’s and the results were Year 11 Won 2 – 0, Year 10 Won 3 – 2 and Year 7 won 2 – 0.  

Well done to everyone concerned. 

District Girls Cricket Tournament at Leyland Cricket Club on Monday 22 May 2017 

U13 Team v PGHS Lost 33 – 46, v Priory Lost 52 – 66, v Lostock Hall Won 89 – 44, v 

Balshaw’s Won 82 – 60.  Overall 3rd position. 

U.15 Team v PGHS Lost 34 – 64, v Leyland St Mary’s Won 49 – 46, v Balshaw’s Lost 44 – 

78.  Overall 3rd position.   

Well done to all the girls who took part. 

PTFA 

We are still counting up the money raised by the PTFA Spring Ball, but we estimate that it 

will be between £3,000 and £3,500.  This is a fantastic effort by all concerned and I would 

like to take the opportunity to thank everyone who supported the Ball in any way.  It was 

clearly a great event and one which has raised very much needed funds for the Science 

Department.  

PTFA Spring Ball Photographs 

Please follow the links below for photographs taken at the Spring Ball. 

http://www.lifestylefoto.com/client-login/  the password is:  all hallows 

http://www.ctp-gallery.co.uk/AH-170428/ 

 

Year 6 Transition Day 

Confirmation that the Year 6 Transition Day takes place on Friday 30 June 2017.  We look 

forward to welcoming all the pupils who will be starting with us in September 2017. 

 

Address and Medical Information 

http://www.lifestylefoto.com/client-login/
http://www.ctp-gallery.co.uk/AH-170428/


It has come to light recently that we are not being informed of new addresses and changes 

of medical information for pupils.  Could parents please let us know of any changes 

regarding their child/children?  Thank you. 

Paper £5 Notes 

The paper £5 notes are no longer legal tender and will not be accepted as payment for 

anything. 

‘Fidget Spinners’ 

We have noticed recently that a number of children are bringing ‘Fidget Spinners’ into 

school.  This can prove to be a big distraction during lessons.  We would ask for your 

support in not allowing your son/daughter to bring these into school.  From next week, they 

will be confiscated from pupils. 

Collective Worship 

Our Collective Worship theme when we return after the holiday is RECEIVE THE HOLY 

SPIRIT, marking the feast of Pentecost.  Please see the Worship & Prayer section of the 

school website for next week's prayer sheet. 

Manchester Attack 

Prayers have been said in school this week for the victims, and all people affected by the 

tragic events which took place in Manchester on Monday evening.  Below is the prayer 

which was said by all forms on Tuesday morning: 

 

Loving Father, 

Again, we find ourselves reading specially-written prayers after another very sad event. 

We have so many questions, with so few answers. 

We see so much pain and sadness in this crazy world, and it is hard to hope. 

Lord, keep our hearts fixed on Jesus, your Son, who always had a word of comfort for those 

who were sad, and who never lost hope in you. 

We pray for those who are sad this morning; those who have lost loved ones, and those who 

are waiting for news. 

We pray for all those who have been hurt and whose lives were taken. 

Lord, help us never to give up on trying to build a more peaceful, more loving world, where 

people can live side-by-side in harmony. 

When painful things happen, help us not only to carry the cross, but to walk with it towards 

Resurrection. 

We ask this in the name of Jesus, our Risen Lord. 

Amen 

 

 



Weekend Mass times in our local parishes 

 

Saturday 

   

17:00   St Oswald’s, Longton 

  

17:35   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

  

18:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

  

Sunday  

  

08:30   St Mary Madgalen’s, Penwortham (Latin Mass) 

  

08:30   St Oswald’s, Longton 

  

09:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

  

11:00   St Mary Magdalen’s, Penwortham 

  

16:30   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 5 June 2017.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, Potatoes 

65p, Baked Beans 65p. 

 

Monday: Homemade Meatballs in a Rich Tomato Sauce served with Pasta and Garlic 

Bread £1.95.  Oven Baked Breaded Chicken Fillet in a Bap with Salad £1.70.  

Potato Wedges smothered in Cheese & Mushrooms £1.55. 

Salad: Ham & Pickle £1.75. 

Tuesday: Chicken Tikka Masala served with Rice & Naan Bread £1.95.  Beef Chilli 

Burrito served with Salad £1.70.  Quorn Sweet Potato Curry served with Rice 

& Naan Bread £1.95. 

Salad: Sweet Chilli Chicken £1.75. 

Wednesday: Homemade Minced Steak & Vegetable Pie served with Mashed Potato and 

Vegetables £1.95.  Roast Chicken Wrap served with Coleslaw & Salad £1.70.   

Mozzarella & Cherry Tomato Tartlet £1.55. 

Salad: Feta Cheese and Olives £1.75. 

 



Thursday: Traditional Steak & Kidney Pudding served with Chips, Vegetables & Gravy 

£1.95. Cajun Butterflied Chicken Breast served with Chips & Vegetables 1.95.  

Homemade Macaroni Cheese £1.55.  CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased 

with another product). 

Salad: Prawns with a Marie-Rose Sauce £2.50. 

Friday: Sweet Chilli Salmon & Spaghetti served with Vegetables £1.95.  Smothered 

Chicken served with Wedges & Vegetables £1.95.  Tomato & Basil Pasta 

Bake £1.55. 

Salad: Tuna Nicoise £1.75. 

 

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

(All items are subject to availability) 

 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

  

IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 

 

 


